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After a meeting of the community group óTransition Chesterfieldô it was decided to look for a plot of 

land to begin a community garden project. A search for suitable land was then begun and       

eventually after discussions with Chesterfield Borough Council and Fairplay our project was born. 

We began with a series of meetings where we invited interested 

people to come and discuss the viability of the suggested       

Community Garden Project. We visited the proposed site, agreed 

to proceed, we decided upon the name, registered an internet   

domain and designed a logo. Then on 17th April 2016 we began 

working on the plot which was a wasteland site covered in     

brambles and weeds. Over the course of our first year on site we 

have cleared and planted much of the ground and developed    

features, facilities to make the garden more productive and      

useful for the community. 

 

We decided to make the project a charity (CIO) and we successfully registered the Inspire      
Community Garden with the Charity Commission. We currently have four Trustees, from very     
different backgrounds, who help us manage the project, they are:        

Chris Allen, Lindsey Fallon, Steve Sansom and Sharon Sutton 

Our initial funding came from Transition Chesterfield and we 
began with a lockable store and a donated polytunnel. As a  
result of a grant from Derbyshire County Councilôs óThriving 
Communities Fundô we were able to move forward quickly with 
the development of the plot. This allowed us to  acquire a  
static caravan (with a wood burning stove and catering 
facilities), a composting toilet and a potting shed which are all 
in place. The grant also allowed us to develop our growing   

areas which consist of a four bed crop rotation set of growing plots, a fruit cage with many forms 
of soft fruit, an orchard with a variety of fruit trees planted and our wildlife area, which includes a 
pond, bird boxes, a bug hotel and pollinator friendly wildflower areas. 
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As a group weôve been working on the plot several 
times every week since we began. Our initial plan was 
to clear suitable sections of the plot and attempt to 
grow the fruits and vegetables that it was possible to in 
the first growing year. 

We successfully grew and cropped a variety of food in the first year including many varieties of       
potatoes, beans, sweetcorn, lettuce, tomatoes and pumpkins.  

The autumn and winter was a period where we concentrated on the infrastructure of the       
garden, defining the growing beds and making paths. We constructed a composting toilet from 
an old donated garden shed. We also created our soft-fruit area and orchard by planting many 
bare-rooted plants.  

It was discovered that the top section of the plot had been 
covered with some sub-soil and waste from previous local 
road works. As it was therefore not suitable for vegetable 
growing we made this the base for our fruit orchard and large 
static caravan. The caravan is well equipped with comfortable 
seating, an oven, grill and hob for catering, coat hooks,    
lockers and much storage. This is a meeting place, a training 
area, a catering facility and a refuge on cold wet winter days, 
where it becomes a planning hub!  

The potting shed was the next construction project where we find our place to sow seeds and 
work with seedlings. This is equipped with potting trays, compost, storage for plant pots, trays 
etc. 

A group of raised beds were constructed to allow root crops, 
salad crops and herbs to have a special  area. They also    
provide easy access for people who find gardening at ground 
level more difficult. 

We began to plan the main growing activities for the 2017 
season to be much more organised and a ógrowing planô was 
introduced for our four bed crop rotation. This year Bed A 
contained potatoes, Bed B had legumes, Bed C was for    
brassicas and Bed D contained onion family plants. Anything 
not fitting into this plan was planted in spare corners! 

We began this year to offer regular Skill Share Workshops on Sunday afternoons, which have 
proved consistently popular, bringing into the garden many 
new visitors. 

The desire to make our project more appealing and useful to 
a wider audience allowed us to have many groups visit the 
garden. Weôve had groups of local beavers, cubs and    
brownies come to the garden. Horticultural groups, including 
a team from the national charity óGarden Organicô have  
visited the garden to discuss collaboration. We have also had 
many health professionals visit us and weôve had meetings 
with other charities, including Ashgate Hospice and MacMillan 
Cancer Support to discuss future joint initiatives.  

Many people, new to the area, have found friendship at the garden and have gained confidence 
to have a go at new skills and by sharing their experience. We also have many examples of  
people growing stronger following severe illness with, for example, three of our volunteers being 
organ transplant recipients. 
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We are looking to maintain the speed of development of 
our project in the future and we have a number of new 
initiatives in preparation or underway for the coming 
months. 

A solar powered lighting system is being installed in the caravan 
for use in the darker days of Winter. Construction of a level 
raised decking access to the caravan is being planned together 
with the development of a decking area on the North side of the 
wildlife pond. A four bay composting bin system has been      
designed and is being constructed soon in the composting area. 

The South side of the plot is now about to receive our attention 
as we begin the preparation to clear the area to provide further 
growing space. This will be kick-started by an offer of labour 

from a local building society. As part of their óCommunity Action         
Programmeô the Mansfield  Building Society are sending teams of their 
staff to begin the clearing of the plot for later growing use. 

The making of a professionally produced promotional film of the garden 
is almost completed and this will be available to view on our website 
shortly. Thanks to all of the volunteers who were filmed to allow this to 
happen. 
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The Inspire Community Garden has many supporters who are keen to help by 
donating to the  project and we continue to look for many other ways to bring 
in revenue with our eventual aim to become fully sustainable. We received a 
donation from Transition Chesterfield and grants from Derbyshire County  
Council and NDVA in our first year to establish the garden. We grew and sold 
plants this year and we learned a lot by our experiences. Compost and growbag 
sales improved our balance sheet too.  
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In April 2016, Transition Chesterfield offered a generous donation of Ã1500 to enable the    

Community Garden project to get underway. 

In addition, funding was applied for from the Community Priorities Fund of Derbyshire County 

Council and we received an award of Ã4950 to enable us to: 

¶ buy a Caravan for the site, for holding meetings and to act as a dry refuge 
¶ establish a Composting Toilet in a shed 
¶ install a Composting Corner, with a range of options for composting 
¶ build a Fruit Cage, and fill it with soft fruits and buy fruit trees for the plot 
¶ buy a range of tools for volunteers to use 
¶ build our first raised bed 
¶ kit out the Potting Shed 
 

Towards the end of the year, we applied for and got a Small Grant of Ã500 from North         

Derbyshire Voluntary Action (NDVA) to be used for more tools and more raised beds. 

Once the Composting Toilet was in place, we decided to join the Toilet Twinning Scheme and set 

up a MyDonate website and started to receive funds late in 2016-17. 


